To: Airport Advisory Board July 27, 2011

From: John Benzinger, Acting Board Secretary

Subject: Airport Advisory Board Meeting Minutes - July 14, 2011

An Airport Advisory Board meeting was held at the Mt. Pleasant Airport terminal building on July 14, 2011. The meeting was called to order by Dr. Al Bryan at 5:35 p.m. Board members Bryan, Verleger, Schlosser, and Elliot were present. Todd Tarlton was also in attendance.

Minutes of the April 25, 2011, meeting were presented and accepted.

John Benzinger gave a review of the fuel sales and traffic counts, and explained the mechanical problems we had with the 100 LL system over the past month. John also informed the Board of the DEQ's requirement of having the inside of the 100 LL tank drained and cleaned. This process will be accomplished on July 20, 2011, by the Sparling Corp.

John also informed the Board of the crack sealing project that will be started this month. MDOT and the City are sharing the \$11,000 cost to seal 26,000 feet of cracks. The Stoddard Corp. was awarded the contract.

The Board discussed the T-hangar vacancies along with the lease and insurance problems that we have been experiencing with some tenants.

Todd Tarlton, of Gateway Air Service, informed the Board that he is planning to open a flight center that will provide flight instruction and aircraft rental. Mr. Tarlton's hope is to have these services available sometime this year.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m. The next meeting of the Airport Advisory Board is scheduled for August 11, 2011, at 5:30 p.m., at the airport terminal building.